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From: Melissa Johnson <mel_johnson@charter.net>

Sent: Thursday, October 6, 2016 5:01 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Fwd: Thank you for contacting the office of Governor Haley

Good evening, 

 

I never received a response from SCDPPPS or Ms. Goodwin. I left this agency in good standing and would love 

to be able to serve SC again in this capacity. It would also save the State several thousands of dollars in training 

costs to rehire a former, trained employee. Could you please advise.  

 

Thank you for your time.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Melissa Johnson  

 

From: <governor.haley@sc.lmhostediq.com> 

Date: September 29, 2016 at 1:52:45 PM EDT 

To: <mel_johnson@charter.net> 

Subject: Thank you for contacting the office of Governor Haley 

  

Dear friend 

Thank you for your correspondence to Governor Haley. We have reviewed it and determined 

that the South Carolina Department of Probation, Parole and Pardon Services is best suited to 

respond to your concern, and I have referred your correspondence accordingly. A representative 

from the South Carolina Department of Probation, Parole and Pardon Services constituent 

services should be contacting you soon and may be reached at loretta.goodwin@ppp.sc.gov or 

803-734-9278. Please do not hesitate to contact Governor Haley again if she may be of 

assistance on this or another issue. 

Best Regards, 

Susanne Cooper  

South Carolina Office of Ombudsman 

cc: South Carolina Department of Probation, Parole and Pardon Services 
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